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Please see next page for notes and suggested action. 



NOTES: 

On August 13, 2019, the Civil Service Department received a Request for Reappointment of Resigned 

Employee from the Health and Human Services Department for a part-time, temporary Public Health 

Nurse III, in accordance with the provisions of Section 45 of the Civil Service Rules and Regulations.  

The resigned employee, Emma Kursar, was hired with the City as a Public Health Nurse with the Health 

Department and began her probationary status on December 15, 2003.  

On June 25, 2004, Ms. Kursar successfully completed her probation and became a permanent City 

employee.  

On January 20, 2007, Ms. Kursar was promoted to Public Health Nurse II with the Health Department.  

Ms. Kursar resigned from City Service as a Public Health Nurse II on June 23, 2019. 

On August 12, 2019, Ms. Kursar submitted an email correspondence to Pamela Bright, Physician Services 

Bureau Manager of the Health Department, requesting to be reappointed as a part-time, temporary 

Public Health Nurse III.  

In the memorandum submitted by the Health Department to the Civil Service Commission, the 

Department respectfully requests the reappointment of Emma Kursar to the position of Public Health 

Nurse III. Ms. Kursar remained in good standing until her resignation on June 23, 2019. The 

memorandum states that the Health Department is in immediate need for temporary nursing support in 

the Tuberculosis Clinic as the clinic is missing two essential nursing positions to effectively operate. The 

vacancy of these essential staff members, and lack of experienced staff, place the City’s patients and 

community at risk due to an inability to provide necessary levels of care to adequately manage active 

tuberculosis cases in the City.  

Ms. Kursar expressed a desire to return temporarily to the Tuberculosis Clinic of the Health Department. 

The Health Department is in complete support of the reappointment of Ms. Kursar to the Health 

Department given her past work experiences, her highly qualified skill set, and the Department’s 

immediate needs. Ms. Kursar’s reappointment will be on a temporary basis until the Nurse Practitioner 

vacancy is filled and until the lead Registered Nurse II returns from leave. 

Representatives from the Health Department will be present at the Civil Service Commission meeting on 

August 21, 2019 to answer any questions.  

The department has advised Ms. Kursar of the terms and conditions of her reappointment regarding 

benefits, salary, department status, and working conditions.  

Civil Service Department staff has notified Ms. Kursar that of her classified, part-time, temporary work 

status. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Civil Service Department staff recommends the approval of Ms. Kursar’s Request for Reappointment to 

the Health Department as a Public Health Nurse.  

 








